

King's Park Infant School 30th April 2024



9

It was wonderful to celebrate with the children at the end of last term and reward them for all of the positive contributions they make to theirs and others learning. A big thank you to you, as without you the PTA would not as successful in raising money to benefit the children for the end of the year. We had our first dog in school, working with children and this even made the newspaper!

This term we look forward to a myriad of events and activities for you and the children to take part in, culminating with the most important of all....Sports Day!

The staff and I look forward to continuing our partnership together in ensuring your child meets their potential at King's Park and as always if you have any questions or concerns, we are always happy to help. On behalf of the staff at King's Park I want to wish you a successful summer term, (for our year 2's, their last with us!)

Best Wishes

Mark Cuenca-Farrow, Acting Executive Headteacher

School Council

I like school council because we do lots of stuff to help the school. We have lots of ideas. We hope you will help us. Oscar (Sloth Class)

Our school would like more board games so we are having a family game afternoon soon to have fun and help our school. We would like donations of un-wanted but good board games. Rex (Sloth

Class)

We will be taking part in various sporting events during the year. If your child is chosen to take part you will receive a message via Parent App requesting your consent.

2nd May 2024— YR2 Tri Golf Festival

14th June 2024— YR1 & 2 Athletics Festival



Staff Changes

Welcome

We would like to welcome Marie Gale who has joined King's Park in Year One.

Before School Club

Grove House and King's Park both run a before school club each morning. We charge £2.50 per session, payment must be made on Parent Pay. We ask that all accounts are kept up to date

Before School Club starts at 7.45am and children will be dropped off at their classrooms at 8.40am

Attendance

Every day at school counts, helping with learning, developing skills, and building friendships.

As a school we monitor every child's attendance to ensure appropriate support can be offered where it is deemed necessary. We will contact parents if their child's attendance is below 92% and if no improvement is made we will invite you to a meeting to see what measures can be put in place to improve your child's attendance.

Dates for your Diary

6th May— School closed Bank Holiday

20th May— Movie Night

20th June — Sports Day

27th June— Reserve Sports Day

Attendance

Year to Date

95.96%

Giraffe Class 95.45%

Koala Class

Sloth Class 95.51%

Term Dates

Half Term

School Closes—Friday 24th May School Opens—Monday 3rd June

Summer Holidays

School Closes—Friday 19th July

Easter Craft Afternoon

Thank you to everyone who came and supported our Easter Craft Afternoon. We raised the sum of £173 which will be put towards a whole school trip at the end of the Summer Term. A big thank you to those companies that donated Easter Eggs for our Raffle CO-OP (Sandy Lane), Tesco's, Jordan Young Funeral Directors and King's Park Staff. Below are a few pictures from the afternoon. Thank you



Pledges





Our Pledges

At Grove House and King's Park
Infant Schools, we will develop
the 'Unity Way' through a focus
on the Every Child Matters
Agenda. We pride ourselves on
the opportunities for children
to:

Enjoy and Achieve

Make a positive contribution

Achieve Economic Well-Being